
 
Dear praying churches, family and friends,	 	 	 	 	 July 30, 2024 

Guten Tag! Blessings: I wanted to start this update with some of the blessings God has provided 
since I last wrote in May. First, we had our Vacation Bible School in June, and it went very well. 
Our church family really enjoyed getting to know the Pricop’s (special guest speakers, 
missionaries to the Romanian Gypsies in Romania) better during the week and we had one 
young girl receive Christ as her Savior, praise the Lord! She has been 
on my prayer request list for the past year: thank you for praying for 
her salvation. Second, as you know, I plan to go back to the United 
States in January to raise more support. I have been praying for the 
funds to purchase the ticket for the past 2 months and God answered 
the prayer through the children at Liberty Baptist Church in Pell City, 
Alabama. They raised money at their VBS in June and sent it to me. 
Praise the Lord! 
Upcoming events: Sundays in August VBS - Kiki Ensley (Pastor’s wife) 
and I are going to do a 2nd VBS this year at Hohenfels Baptist Church. 

It will be every Sunday in August. Please pray that we will see children 
saved and will be a blessing to our church and community.  
Homeschool enrichment classes: starting in late September, we will be 
providing classes for the local homeschool community. I have enlisted 
the aid of a few of the mothers from our church to help teach some of 
the classes. Our goal is to glorify God, build a biblical worldview in our 
children, and be a blessing to our church and local community.  
Deputation Update: As I mentioned before in this letter and the update 
in May, I will be coming back to the United States for a furlough/

deputation. I plan to fly to the US on December 16 and return to 
Germany on February 6th. This will give me 7 weeks for visiting both new churches and a few of 



you that currently support me. If you would like for me to visit you 
while I’m in the States, please let me know. So far, I’m going to be in 
the Southeast for most, if not all of my time.  
Current Support level: I’m putting this in here because I have been 
asked by a few pastors where I am at in my support level. Last year at 
this time I was right around 90% in support raised. It’s actually gone 
down a bit due to the financial difficulties of 
a few churches or individuals. I am currently 
receiving 80% support. (Those churches or 

individuals might start supporting me again when they are able to.) Also, 
as I was looking at the support coming in, I realized that many of you 
have raised my support. Thank you, it has kept my support level up 
during this time.  
This September marks the 20th year I have been a missionary here in 
Hohenfels, Germany. Time really flies past quickly. 
You are all such a blessing to me. Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support over 
the years. I am so happy to be partnering with you in this ministry to the families of our soldiers 
in Hohenfels, Germany. God bless you and your ministries. 

Prayer Requests

Visitors

Paying off our church building

Salvation - Rosalind (from my language class)

Salvation of children in children’s church

Leslie Reed - salvation, health

August VBS

Homeschool enrichment classes

Support level
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